
To whom it may concern, 

I deeply regret to inform that I have accepted a new position at Rainy River Community College. This decision was 
incredibly challenging and came with many tears. 

Indus School has meant so much to me these last two years. As a physical education teacher, this school is a dream 
come true. I had everything I ever could have wanted to run a physical education program with students getting gym 
classes everyday in elementary school. This is very rare, especially coming from a previous employer where 
students attended gym one time a week. I thank Indus School for placing such a high importance on physical 
education and health and allowing me the opportunities to teach here. 

A large portion of this decision was based solely on my family. For those who didn’t know I have two young 
children and for the last two years I traveled over an hour to school and over an hour back home. This was never my 
intent, but Covid is still affecting us in regards to the border water crossing that we still cannot utilize due to Covid. 
I pray that one day I can return to the best school with the best students if you would take me back. I may be 
potentially available for subbing in the winters if you would consider that.  

Please know this decision did not come lightly and I could go on for many more pages with how much Indus School 
means to me. Thank you so much for the last two years, I’m overwhelmingly grateful and thankful and there will 
always be a place in my heart for this school and the people in it. 

Regretfully, 

Shelby Nosan
Health and Physical Education Teacher
Volleyball Coach 


